Clarksburg Fire Protection District
52902 Clarksburg Avenue, P.O. Box 513
Clarksburg, CA 95612
Special Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
June 7, 2021, 4:30 p.m. (via In-Person and Zoom)
Meeting Minutes

Chairman Pruner called the meeting to order at 4:40 p.m.

Members present:
Joe Gomes, Nancy Kirchhoff, Mark Pruner, Steve Pylman, and Bob Webber
Richard Bagby, Commission Secretary

Fire personnel present:
Chief Craig Hamblin, Assistant Chief Richard Bagby, and Firefighter Joe Gomes

Public Present:
Oscar Villegas, Yolo County Supervisor, District 1

Agenda approval:
It was moved by Commissioner Pylman and seconded by Commissioner Gomes to approve
the Agenda as presented. The motion was approved unanimously by a roll call vote.

Public comment:
There was no public comment

Additional Funding for Yolo County Fire Districts:

Chairman Pruner thanked Supervisor Villegas for attending today’s meeting and thanked the
Supervisor for his candid discussions with our Fire Chief, Commissioners, and the District
Advocate. The Chairman stated that we, as a District, are trying to be part of the Yolo County
fire service community but are uncomfortable with the recent aggressive rhetoric directed at
the Board of Supervisors by the Fire Chief's Association. Chairman Pruner added that,
notwithstanding our objections to the rhetoric, we don’t want to be left out of any additional
funding. The Chairman further stated that, in an effort to achieve this goal, it is our desire to
open a direct line of communications with the Board of Supervisors. The Supervisor
acknowledged the sudden change of tone associated with the County Fire Chief’s lobbying of
his Board. A lengthy discussion ensued that included, but was not limited to, the District’s
equipment replacement plan, the current MOU presented by the Yolo County Fire Chief's
Association, potential funding sources, the limited resources available for public services in
Yolo County, the upcoming LAFCO review, and the Clarksburg Fire District’s positioning in
funding allocation negotiations. Chairman Pruner thanked the Supervisor for his attendance at
this meeting and the candid discussion on the aforementioned topics. Supervisor Villegas
stated that he will keep our District informed as these issues progress.



With no further business before the Commission, it was moved by Commissioner Kirchhoff and
seconded by Commissioner Pylman to adjourn the meeting. The motion was approved
unanimously by a roll call vote. The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 p.m.

Respettfully submitted,

Richard Bagby
Secretary to the Commission



